Community Recreation Group

DATE: May 23, 2023 - TIME: 5:30pm.

Call to Order:

Chairperson Dwayne Harvey, call meeting to order at 5:41

Introduction:

Approval of Minutes:

Mr. Wilson Sharp motioned to approve the minutes, and Mr. Clearance Henderson seconded the motion.

Bylaws signature of approval date: 5/23/2023.

*The Willie Henderson Sports Complex Advisory Board Revised Bylaws were signed by Chair Dwayne Harvey and Co-Chair Mrs. Mary Sharp on May 23, 2023.

Mr. Clarence Henderson motioned to approve the Bylaws signing, and Ms. Second the motion.

Communications:

Chairperson & Committee Reports:

1. Chairperson:

Dwayne Harvey (present)

2. San Diego Police Department:

Officer Omar Luzuriaga (present)

3. City Council:

D4 Council Rep Ms. Karen. Montufar (not present)

3. Area Manager:

Gordon Bordson (Not present)

New Business:

Information Items:

Officer Omar Luzuriaga; shared that the Police Department is using different methods in measuring crime rates in the city by the different districts instead of areas such as the Mountain View area, skyline area, or South Crest Park area. So, he stated he would not share the crime stat with the group.

Officer Omar Luzuriaga also passed out Flyers for upcoming community events. He suggested the Summer Bash in the Park community event, accessible to the public, and all vendor's entry we're free. And also, the Cooper family Juneteenth celebration on June the 17th at Memorial Park.

Coach Mr. Winston asked Officer Omar Luzuriaga if he could set up his stand for the Valencia Park football sign-up. Officer Omar Luzuriaga replied yes and suggested that Mr. Sharp show up early to get a good spot to set up.

Mr. Amon Harvey shared with the group that the Harvey Foundation is sponsoring the Summer Bash gathering on June 3 from 1:00 pm to 5:00 pm at South Crest Park, and all vendors are free.

* There were many complaints about things not getting done. And questions why good people always leave the Willie Henderson Sports Complex Park and Recreation Center.

District manager Mr. Carlos Rios

Reply that employees are not leaving Willie Henderson Park, just that employees are getting promoted and moved around to different positions. Furthermore, the City is underemployed in every sector; however, the City is hiring to fill those vacancies and will begin to catch up and get things taken care of eventually.

Dwayne Harvey

Suggest for next month's agenda that the members take a walk around the Park and take notes of everything that needs to be fixed, cleaned up, replaced, and taken care of to improve the Park to a safer, cleaner environment.

Adjournment:

Ms. Virginia called the meeting adjourned at 6:46 PM.

The Next Regular Meeting Will Be Tuesday, June/27 2023 @ 5:30pm. This information can be made available in alternative formats upon request. To request an agenda in an alternative format, or to request sign language or oral

interpreter for the meeting, please contact: Chairperson Dwayne Harvey at dwayneharvey@yahoo.com or, Secretary Dwayne Hill at dwaynelhill@gmail.com

Respectfully submitted, Review by,

Secretary Dwayne Hill Chairperson Dwayne Harvey